
 

In the event of a sudden illness, 
accident or life threatening 
emergency, while offices are 

closed, please contact our 
priests at (217) 703-1042. 

Parish Office Hours: 
Monday - Friday 
9:00am - 4:00pm 

 
Website: www.stanthony.com 

www.dio.org 
 

Phone: 217-347-7129 
 

Mailing Address: 
P.O. Box 764 

 
Physical Address: 
101 E Virginia Ave 

 
High School Office: 
304 E Roadway Ave 

217-342-6969 
Mr. Greg Fearday, Principal 

 
Grade School Office: 

405 N Second St 
217-347-0419 

Mr. Cody Rincker, Principal 
 

Convent: 
3017 Sugar Mill Court 

217-536-9530 
Sr. Jane Marie Hotze, SSND 

Fr. Peter C. Harman, Pastor 
Fr. Jayke White, Parochial Vicar 

Deacon Joe (Pat) Emmerich 
Mrs. Carrie Koenig, Director of Operations 

Mrs. Sara Hoene, Executive Parish Secretary 
Mrs. Tiffiny Wrigley, Business Manager 
Mrs. Mary Koester, Financial Secretary 

Mrs. Karie Sudkamp, Financial Secretary 
Mrs. Marlene McWhorter, Office Assistant 

Mrs. Liz Schmidt, Spiritual Direction, Annulment Ministry 
Ms. Regina Villafuerte, Music Director 

Mr. Kenny Thies, Technology Administrator 
Mr. Bart Willenborg, Cemetery Sexton 

Welcome 
We extend a warm welcome to all our guests and visitors 
who have joined us at today’s liturgy.  We hope that you 
feel at home here.  Please let us know if we can be of any 

assistance while you are among us. 

Sunday, February 2, 2025 
Liturgy Schedule: 
Monday thru Friday: 6:30am 
Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday: 8:30am  
Saturday: 4:30pm 
Sunday: 7:30am, 9:15am, & 11:00am 
 

Live Streamed Masses:   
Saturday at 4:30pm   /   Monday thru Friday at 6:30am 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 
Saturday: 3:15pm to 4:00pm (anytime by appointment) 
Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday: 7:45am to 8:15am 

+Most Reverend Thomas John Paprocki 
Bishop of the Diocese of Springfield in Illinois 



ST. ANTHONY OF PADUA PARISH EFFINGHAM, ILLINOIS 

Please pray for Restoration of 
Religious Liberty, those who are ill, 
those in hospitals and nursing homes, 
those recovering from surgery, all those 
serving our country, and also for: 

Lidy Anderson 
Margie Apke 
Robert J Behrman 
Steve Bierman 
Norma Bloemer 
Marcie Burford 
Dennis Bushur 
Mary Lynn Byers 
Lawrence Carie 
Cody  Chasteen 
Britney Chester 
Richard Feldhake 
Jackson Gaitros 
Susan Goldstein 
Cheryl Gross 
Heather Dial Hakman 
Gina Hargis 
Mike Hartke 
Lucinda Herboth 
Norma Jean Huelsing 

Donna McDevitt Jones 
Ron Kabbes 
Ingrid Kay 
John Keenan 
Marita Kemme 
Amy Koester 
Betty Koester 
Evelyn Koester 
Joan Koester 
Terry Kraft 
Colleen Linde 
Fred Lohman 
Blain Loll 
Linda McDevitt 
Rita McMillan 
George Mette 
Roberta Meyer 
Bernadette Niemann 
Bill Nuxoll 
Mick Pierson 

Art Pike 
Kenneth Polarek 
Deborah Richards 
Olivya Smith 
Art Willenborg 
Dr. Mel Willenborg 
Paul V. Willenborg 
Ann Worman 
Dan Worman 
Jerry Worman 
Richard J Worman 

 

St. Anthony Church Mass Times 
 

Mon. thru Fri. - 6:30am 
Mon., Tues., Thurs. & Fri. - 8:30am 

Saturday - 4:30pm 
Sunday - 7:30am & 9:15am, 11:00am 

 

Live Streamed Masses 
 

Saturday at 4:30pm 
Monday thru Friday at 6:30am 

 

Reconciliation Times 
 

Mon, Tues, Thurs. & Fri.:   7:45am to 8:15am  
Saturday:  3:15pm to 4:00pm 

In the event of a sudden illness, accident, or life 
threatening emergency, while offices are closed, please 

contact our priests at (217) 703-1042. 

“From the Pastor’s Desk” 

Dear St. Anthony Parish Family: 
 

You will note, as an insert in this week’s bulletin, the details regarding our fiscal planning for the 2025-2026 
school year.  In consultation with the diocesan suggestions for the 2025-2026 school year, we are happy to 
announce that, with the input and recommendation of our Finance Council, we have approved a 3% salary 
increase school faculty for the 2025-2026 school year.  Faculty will receive a 1.9% step in addition to the 3.0% 
as in years past.  We are aware that the reality of inflation has caused the cost of living to increase for all of us.  
We believe it is necessary to support our high-quality teachers and staff in a time when we are experiencing a 
teacher shortage in the state of Illinois and reliable, hard-working support staff are in great demand.   To be able 
to accomplish this, tuition rates will increase 3.9% for the 2025-2026 school year.   Some points on those 
number will be helpful: 
 

We are blessed that the above numbers are equal with regard to salary increase from last year, but lower for 
tuition increases.   Additionally, we have increased the subsidy which our faculty and staff receive for the tuition 
for their own families.  We consider very carefully the calculation to balance the needed salary increase with its 
effect on tuition.   Happily, this past year we were able to absorb the costs associated with the elimination of the 
monies previously received through the Invest in Kids Act without losing any students.  The good news 
continues, in that as our very successful “Securing our Future” Campaign for the St. Anthony Educational Trust 
continues to be funded fully by the five year pledges in the next years, the annual contributions to the schools’ 
budget will continue to grow!   
 

Please remember that our other means of support for our schools, including our Annual Fund and your regular 
contributions to the parish make it possible to offer a larger increase to salary than increase to tuition.  We are 
blessed to be in such a position that we can make these changes in this manner. 
 

I pray you have a blessed week, I will be enjoying the warmth and quiet of St. Kitts this week with some 
classmates from the seminary. 
 

Fr. Peter Harman 

Palm Collection 
We will be collecting old palms for the next 
couple of weeks.  There will be a box at each 
entrance of the church.  These palms will be 
burned and used for ashes on Ash 
Wednesday next year. 

World Day for Consecrated Life will be celebrated the 
weekend of February 1-2, 2025. Please pray for all those 
who have made commitments in the consecrated life, and 
be sure to thank them on their special day. May they 
continue to be inspired by Jesus Christ and respond 
generously to God's gift of their vocation.  



The Presentation of the Lord February 2, 2025 

Mass Intentions 

Child Abuse Reporting & Investigation number at 
217-321-1155 or Children & Family Services Child 

Abuse Hotline 1-800-25-ABUSE. 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Saturday, February 1: 
 

6:30am Mass: Sara Bernhard  
4:30pm Mass:  Kenneth Probst 
 

Sunday, February 2: 
 

7:30am Mass:   Parishioners of St. Anthony 
9:15am Mass: Frank Kabbes 
11:00am Mass: Sara Bernhard 
 

Monday, February 3: 
 

6:30am Mass: Hugh McHugh; Millie Baker 
8:30am Mass: Otto & Mardell Goldstein 
 

Tuesday, February 4: 
 

6:30am Mass: Maggie Bushue 
8:30am Mass: Lawrence & Vivian Jansen 
 

Wednesday, February 5: 
 

6:30am Mass: Ruth Boos 
 

Thursday, February 6: 
 

6:30am Mass: Frank Kabbes 
8:30am Mass: Jeaneane McWhorter-Jenne 
 

Friday, February 7: 
 

6:30am Mass: Henry Poterucha 
8:30am Mass: Mary Laub Anniversary 
 

Saturday, February 8: 
 

4:30pm Mass:  Kim Bushue Family 
 

Sunday, February 9: 
 

7:30am Mass:   Parishioners of St. Anthony 
9:15am Mass: Chuck Schuette 
11:00am Mass: Pat Willenborg 

De Colores Spring Weekends 
 

Say yes to a 3 day beautiful experience at 
camp Walter Scott.   
 

If you’re: 
 So busy, don’t know which end is up? 
Distant from Jesus, but want His Peace? 
Tired of the rat race, need a break? 
Looking to refresh, rest, renew? 
 

So many in our area have found a treasure in DeColores.  
It’s your turn! 
 

Men’s Weekend: March 20-23;  Lay Leader: Todd 
Buenker. Call or Text him at 217-663-0932 

 

Women’s Weekend: March 27-30; Lay Leader: Theresa 
Rutherford. Call or Text her at 217-855-3161 

AN INVITATION TO OUR 
PARISHIONERS  

 

Join us for the St. Anthony Spring Gala 
Saturday, March 1, 2025 
Keller Convention Center 

 

Enjoy a social evening of dinner, celebration and fun, 
featuring your 2024 Hall of Fame Inductions.  Don’t miss 
this opportunity to celebrate St. Anthony’s rich history. 
 

For more information, visit our website at: StAnthony.com/
Hall-of-Fame 

 

Parish Office Closed - The parish will be 
closed on Monday, February 17th in 
observance of President’s Day. 
 

In the event of a life emergency, please call 
217-703-1042.   

St. Mary’s CCW Casserole Dinner Rescheduled - St. 
Mary's, Shumway CCW invites the ladies of St. Anthony, 
Sacred Heart and St. Mary Green Creek to our annual 
Casserole Dinner at 6pm on Tuesday, Feb. 11. We have 
mass at 5:15pm for anyone who would like to come early 
for mass. Hope to see you there.  
Donna Davis, Secretary Annunciation Parish 



 

Baptism Class - Parents are required to 
attend a Baptism Class before their child 
is baptized. The next class will be held at 
St. Anthony’s Parish Center, Thursday, 
March 19th  at 7:00pm. To register, call 
the parish office at 217-347-7129. 

Sacrament of Baptism - Baptisms are celebrated 
during Mass on Saturdays & Sundays (not during 
Lent). A family must be registered & actively liv-
ing their faith at St. Anthony Church for 1 year to 
assure the faith will be shared with the newborn 

child. Godparents must also be registered in a Catholic par-
ish or other Christian church & actively living their faith. A 
Baptism Class is required for all parents. We ask that both 
parents attend this class  together. Godparents are also en-
couraged and welcome to attend. For more information, 
please call the parish office. 

Sacrament of Marriage 
Please contact our parish office at least 9 months 
before your anticipated wedding date to begin 
your spiritual preparation.  The process will 
begin with meeting with one of our Priests to set 

your date. One or both persons must be registered and ac-
tively living their faith at St. Anthony Church for at least 1 
year to celebrate their wedding here. All couples planning 
to be married at our parish must attend a Pre-Cana pro-
gram, Natural Family Planning program, and FOCCUS 
evaluation. Former members here must be registered and 
actively living their faith at the  parish where they reside. 
The latest a wedding can begin is 1pm. 

 
 

Liturgical Ministers for February 2025 

Ministry 4:30pm 7:30am 9:15am 11:00am 
Lectors Phil Zaccari Margie Haarmann Bernie Blanchette Andrew Kremer 
      

Eucharistic 
Ministers 

Jacob Emmerich 
Michael Genta 
Gary Hanner 
Linda Hanner 
Carla Koerner 

Sue Bushur 
Carlene Weber 
Kate Weber 
More Needed 

Teresa Beck 
Sarah Geen 
Natalie Repking 
Brian Sehy 
Anne Wilson 

Larry Masengale 
Theresa Masengale 
Susan Ealy 
More Needed 

     

Servers 
James Dust 
James Gilmore 
Logan Lustig 

Henry  Bierman 
Mary Hoke 

Aubrey Repking 
Morgan Litz 
Mallory Litz 

Nash Hoene 
Charlotte Sprecher 

      

Ushers 
 
 

Ed Deters 
Phil Koerner 
Mitch Martin 
Mike Nosbisch 

Greg Bushur 
Tony Weber 
More Needed 

Justin Brummer 
Joel Griffith 
Mike Wilson 
More Needed 

George Dallmier 
Dennis Meyer 
Bart Wiedman 
More Needed 

Natural Family Planning Class 
 

2025 Sessions:  To register, contact Kate Pruemer at 217-
821-1840 or  kpruemer@gmail.com 

 

Saturday, February 15th:  9:30-11:00am 
virtual class on WebEx 

 

Saturday, April 12th:   9:00 - 10:30am 
@ St. Anthony Church, Effingham 

“St. Anthony Schools admits students of any race, color, 
sex or national and ethnic origin to all the rights, privileges, 
programs and activities generally accorded or made 
available to students at the school.  It does not discriminate 
based on race, color, sex, or national and ethnic origin in 
the administration of its educational policies, admissions 
policies, scholarships and loan programs, and athletic and 
school administered programs. Our schools do reserve all 
their rights as religious entities in accord with the teachings 
of the Catholic Church, the protections of the First 
Amendment of the U.S. Constitution, and the Illinois 
Religious Freedom Restoration Act 775 ILCS 35/.” 

Pre-Cana Dates 
Marriage prep programs may be a one-day Pre-Cana 

program, a weekend for the engaged experience or another 
approved marriage preparation program.  

 

Saturday, March 8, 2025 
@ St. Mary, Ste. Marie 

Call 618-455-3155 to register.  

SonRise Friday Men’s Breakfast 
 

Young kids may think Mass is boring. Do 
you? In this Friday’s SonRise Men’s 
Breakfast via TMIY, Deacon Harold 
discusses the importance of understanding the real presence 
of Christ, especially in the Holy Mass. He touches how to 
build spiritual muscle memory and then go out into the 
world and share the good news. 
  
Form a habit of prayer and hope for 2025. You’ll be glad 
you did! All Men are welcomed. Gather at the St. Anthony 
Parish Center for hot Breakfast; ready after 6:10 AM, 
VIDEO program at 6:30AM, and concluding at 7:30. 
More info: contact the parish office. 

Pro-Life Corner 

Join us for the annual Illinois March for Life in 
Springfield on March 25, 2025. A bus is rented for 
your convenience to leave Effingham Events Center 
(KC hall) at 7:30am and return at 4:45pm. This    
includes Holy Mass with Bishop Paprocki, the Rally 
at the Capitol at 1pm and the March at 2pm. Bring a 
sack lunch. Open to Jr Hi thru Adults. Pray, kneel, 
sit, and STAND UP AND MARCH FOR LIFE. Cost 
$20. deadline for registration is March 1. for infor-
mation contact Diann Ruholl at 217-663-2056 



Are You Registered with St. 
Anthony Parish? 

 

Thank you for visiting St. Anthony 
Church.  We’re so glad you’re here! 
We hope you’ve had the opportunity 
to mingle with members of our 
church family after Mass. 

 
Have you been attending St. Anthony Church for a while? 
If so, we want to know you better! You may have attended 
St. Anthony Church your whole life, or may have even 
attended St. Anthony Schools.  You may have moved back 
to Effingham after moving out of Mom & Dad’s house or 
graduating college.  If you’re attending St. Anthony 
Church on a regular basis, register with us as a parishioner. 
 
Every person 21 years or older should fill out a parish 
registration form to be considered a registered member of 
St. Anthony Church. Registering is the first step in 
receiving parish news and information about our parish life 
and activities such as bible studies, small groups, volunteer 
opportunities, and more. 
 
Join us in our mission of forming lifelong intentional 
disciples of Jesus Christ within His Church.  Registering as 
a parishioner is being an intentional disciple!   
 
Visit church.stanthony.com/join-us to complete our parish 
registration, or contact our parish office at 217-347-7129 or 
shoene@stanthony.com to learn more.  We look forward to 
getting to know you better! 



Let Jesus Feed Your Marriage!  
Renew your Sacrament, deepen your 
communication, strengthen your 
relationship, and rekindle your romance by 
attending a Worldwide Marriage Encounter 

Experience. The following upcoming weekends are 
available in 2025. Sign-up now as space is limited! For 
more information or to apply, go to wwme.org, or call Terry 
& Eric Engholm at 314-649-7317. 

 

4/4/2025 - 4/6/2025, St. Peters, MO 
6/13/2025 - 6/15/2025, St. Peters, MO 

 
Marriage on Tap STL - Join us on Thursday, March 13, 
2025, at 6:00 pm for an evening of dinner and marriage 
enrichment at Syberg's on Dorsett in Maryland Heights, 
Missouri.  Our guest speakers will be Lauren & Bill 
Fogarty, and their presentation is entitled, "Hold On . . . 
God's Unconditional Love and the Power of Prayer." The 
evening is sponsored by Worldwide Marriage Encounter. 
Dinner is $66 per couple/$33 per person. Cash bar will be 
available. Advanced registration is required and must be 
postmarked by March 3, 2025. For more information, check 
out Marriage on Tap STL on Facebook or email us at 
marriageontapstl@gmail.com. 

Week Ending 
Jan. 26, 2025 

Weekly 
Totals 

Fiscal YTD 
(Week 30 of 52) 

Last Year’s 
YTD 

Regular Church 
Support $29,780.48  $840,693.00  $907,551.05  

GOAL $27,765.00  $832,950.00   

Difference $2,015.48  $7,743.00   

Diocesan 
Collections 

Week Ending 
Jan. 26, 2025 

 
YTD 

 

Twining Parish in Nigeria $60.00 $16,505.10 

Cemetery $0.00 $11,712.00 

Catholic Times $565.00 $2,064.00 

Save the Date!  A Soup Supper to benefit the St 
Hedwig House of Hospitality in Charleston, IL will be 
held February 2, from 3:00-7:00p.m. at the Teutopolis 
Banquet Hall.  Enjoy various soups, pork burgers, and 
desserts available for dine in or carry out.  Raffle tickets 
for 4 big prizes: (1) Dinner and show at Effingham 
Performance Center; (2) TV and Recliner; (3) Griddle and 
Meat Gift Certificate; and (4) Kid’s Tractor & cart as well 
as for smaller bucket raffle items will be available for 
purchase at the event.  We hope to see you there! 

B and B Sale (Book and Bake Sales) 
Sacred Heart Parish 

405 S Henrietta St, Effingham 
 

Saturday, February 8 
9:00am - 12:00pm and after 4:00pm Mass 

 

Sunday, February 9 
After 8:30am & 10:30am Mass 

 

New and used books, as well as delicious baked goods, will 
be sold in the church narthex. Coffee and cappuccino will 
be available Saturday and Sunday mornings and wine will 
be available Saturday evening. 
 

All money raised will go to the Sacred Heart CCW, 
earmarked for new chairs in the parish center. 

 

You are invited to a Family Lenten Retreat at St. 
Isidore Parish on Saturday, March 8 beginning with Mass 
at 10 am at St. Aloysius Church.  Potluck meal will follow 
in the parish hall with meat and drinks provided. Our 
speakers will be the Norbertine priests from Springfield, 
IL.  Adoration and Reconciliation will begin at 2 pm, then 
conclude at 3 pm with Benediction.  There is no cost to 
attend but a free will offering will be accepted to assist the 
visiting priests with their expenses. Please bring non-
perishable food items to donate to the Catholic Charities 
food pantry, as they are in need at this time.  Babysitting 
will be provided, let us know if you have small children 
when you signup. A signup sheet is in the back of St. 
Aloysius Church and St. Joseph Church or you may 
signup by emailing office@stisidore.dio.org.  Please call 
Karla Slifer 217-690-5282 or Stephanie Niemerg 217-821-
5970 if you have questions. 

$353,764 



PARISH SUPPORT
FROM SUNDAY GIVING

 TUITION AND 
RESOURCE FEES

19%

55%

ST. ANTHONY SCHOOLS FUNDING

 TOTAL INCOME $4,920,000

TUITION & RESOURCE FEES  $2,715,559

PARISH SUPPORT FROM SUNDAY GIVING  $917,797

EDUCATIONAL TRUST  $212,000

ANNUAL FUND  $485,000

FUNDRAISERS  $320,100

PARISH SCHOLARSHIPS  $189,544

BEQUESTS & OTHER CHARITABLE TRUSTS  $80,000

EDUCATIONAL
TRUST

ANNUAL FUND

FUNDRAISERS

BEQUESTS & OTHER TRUSTS

PARISH SCHOLARSHIPS

FUNDING SOURCES 

 TOTAL EXPENSES: $4,920,000

SALARIES  $3,265,062

EMPLOYEE BENEFITS  $933,206

REPAIRS, MAINTENANCE
& OTHER  $186,377

UTILITIES  $111,690

PROPERTY & LIABILITY INSURANCE  $48,000

EQUIPMENT & TECHNOLOGY  $88,155

EXPENSES 

EMPLOYEE BENEFITS

PROF DEVELOPMENT & CAMPUS MINISTRY  $38,990

MARKETING & DEVELOPMENT  $38,000

TEXTBOOKS & SUPPLIES  $210,520

STUDENT POPULATION

ST. ANTHONY PARISH

SACRED HEART PARISH

OTHER CATHOLICS

OTHER FAITHS

ST. ANTHONY PARISH

OTHER CATHOLICS

OTHER FAITHS

 GRADE SCHOOL HIGH SCHOOL

 at a glance

BREAKDOWN

SALARIES

TEXTBOOKS & SUPPLIES 4%

UTILITIES 2%

REPAIRS, MAINTENANCE & OTHER 4%

PROF DEVELOPMENT & CAMPUS MINISTRY 1%

PROPERTY & LIABILITY INSURANCE 1%

MARKETING & DEVELOPMENT 1%

EQUIPMENT & FURNITURE 2%

19%
66%

4%

10%

1.5%

6.5%

4%

315
35

89

117

35

28

46



FUNDRAISINGANNUAL FUND

EDUCATIONAL TRUST

1 2

3 4

5

PARISH SUPPORT

The tradition of the St. 
Anthony Parish Picnic has 
greatly benefited St. Anthony 
Schools for more than 50 
years.

VOLUNTEERISM6

what we do 

Volunteers keep overall 
operating costs at St. Anthony 
Schools low. If volunteers 
didn’t o�er their services, we 
would have to pay for the 
same work to be done. This 
would cause our per student 
costs to increase, and in turn 
lend to an increase in tuition. 

The St. Anthony Catholic 
Church Educational Trust exists 
for the long-term benefit of
St. Anthony Schools. Trust 
contributions are invested in 
bond funds, cash, life 
insurance, securities and 
mutual funds. Trust 
distributions are made directly 
to St. Anthony Schools.

SCHOLARSHIPS
& TUITION ASSISTANCE
Last year, 22% of families at 
St. Anthony received 
scholarship assistance.

to k�p tuition low 
Funds collected during 
Church on Sunday 
comprise 18% of the 
Schools’ budget and help 
o�set tuition costs.

100% of Annual Fund gifts 
stay at St. Anthony Schools 
and are added directly to 
the schools’ operating 
budget.

We have been able to reduce tuition increases over the past decade.
We hope to continue lowering the average yearly tuition increase.

10% 4.2%2000-2010 
AVERAGE YEARLY
INCREASE 

2010-2020
AVERAGE YEARLY
INCREASE 

2. 9% 2020-2025
AVERAGE YEARLY
INCREASE 

OUR EFFORTS ARE WORKING!
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